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Positive Train Control

Transportation Secretary LaHood announced today the recipients of a share of $50 million in New Railroad Safety Technology Grants. The grants are intended to help make the nation’s rail system safer by facilitating deployment of Positive Train Control (PTC). Included in the award is $6,605,446 to the Southern California Regional Rail Authority for PTC. The Railroad Safety Technology grant provided to Metrolink today was authorized under the Rail Safety Improvement Act of 2008, which was adopted with the strong support of our agency and the leadership of our two U.S. Senators, Dianne Feinstein and Barbara Boxer and other members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation. This award, combined with the recent High-Speed Intercity Passenger Rail program award of $13.5 million provides added assurance that the current Southern California PTC system is fully funded.

Metrolink Board Meeting
The Southern California Regional Rail Authority (SCRRA) Board approved today the exercising of the Rotem 20 car option. The item, as approved, is consistent with our board motion to loan up to $18 million to SCRRA to exercise the option. We will be repaid with interest over five years with SCRRA’s redirected Prop 1B safety and security funds and those same funds will be used to fund the remainder of the purchase. These additional Crash Energy Management (CEM) cars will bring the total Metrolink fleet up to 137 Rotem CEM cars once all the cars are received and placed into service.

LA Times Inquiry Regarding the Wilshire BRT Project

Today, a reporter with the LA Times inquired regarding the Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) project. Planning staff briefed the reporter on the importance of the project and our hopes of doing bus only lanes elsewhere if this project is a success, which we believe it will be. The reporter was also told that not only will bus riders benefit with reduced travel times along this corridor, but we expect to lure thousands of motorists out of their cars and onto buses. In addition, the project will make Wilshire Boulevard much safer with repaving enhancements and other upgrades. The reporter focused on some community opposition to a portion of the project running between Comstock Avenue and Selby Avenue. At the direction of the committee, staff will be in contact with officials of the Federal Transit Administration to see if that portion of the project can be dropped without jeopardizing important federal funding for the project and a full report will be presented to the board at our regular meeting on December 9th.
Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project Station Area Planning Workshops/Project Update Meetings
Last night, the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor team successfully completed the last in a series of six Station Area Workshops/Project Update Meetings. Over 340 community members attended the meetings, including elected officials and their representatives. Participants received a project status report, specific information from previous workshops on station planning, and current design efforts in the different corridor segments. Community members then engaged in interactive group discussions focusing on station area planning, landscape design, urban design and station art opportunities.  

We also provided participants with updates on the maintenance facility planning process, a summary evaluation of the four candidate sites selected for environmental review, and notification of the upcoming Maintenance Facility Site Open House scheduled for December 1, 2010 in Hawthorne.  

Community input gathered at the workshops will be used in the development of preliminary engineering and urban design plans. We will continue our ongoing community outreach and project communication efforts. For more information on the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor, visit metro.net/crenshaw.

Strong Response to “Where Does Metro Take You?” Contest
Communications launched an online contest in October inviting riders to share how, why and where they ride, along with reasons why others should try it. About 250 submissions have been received to date, and more than 13,000 people have visited the site to read them. Entrants are eligible to win a free five-day Metro pass, with three prizes being awarded each month. The contest, which will run through December, enables website visitors to rate their favorite entries. Click here (please link to http://www.metro.net/itineraries/) to read the winning submissions for October.

El Monte Station Weekend Construction
This weekend, several construction activities will detour portions of Metro and Foothill Transit bus lines serving El Monte Station. Construction activities include the relocation of underground utilities around a portion of the Temporary Terminal as well as the demolition of the bridge connecting MTA Way and the former Upper Level Station. Operations staff and volunteers will be on hand to provide customer assistance and ensure the safe movement of buses around the construction zone.  For more information, please visit www.metro.net/elmonte
Ready, Set, Charge EV 101 Workshop for Local Governments Event

The South Coast Air Quality Management District (AQMD) and South Bay Cities Council of Governments will be hosting the ““Ready, Set, Charge EV 101 Workshop for Local Governments” event on Thursday, December 9, 2010, from 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at the Juanita Millender-McDonald Community Center in Carson. This workshop will provide information on resources available to initiate and streamline your EV program. Agenda includes presentations from key stakeholders: automakers, charger manufacturers, utilities, customers and future drivers.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Variable Triplex Pumping System Replacement IFB
Procurement will release Invitation for Bids (IFB No. PS11643030A) to re-bid the replacement of the Variable Triplex Pumping System in the Gateway Headquarters Building. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 22, 2010 through December 6, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

Metro Bus Facilities Projects- Construction Management Consultant (CMC) RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure additional manpower to help us perform Construction Management on our future Metro Bus Facilities projects. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 24, 2010 through April 8, 2011.

We will select a firm on the basis of demonstrated competence and on professional qualifications necessary for the satisfactory performance of providing qualified personnel on an as needed basis to perform Construction Management of Metro Bus Facilities Projects. 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Brian P. Mahaffey, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7327.
Metro Rail Capital Projects- Construction Management Consultant (CMC) RFP
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure additional manpower to help perform Construction Management on our future Rail Capital Projects. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 24, 2010 through April 8, 2011.

We will select a firm on the basis of demonstrated competence and on professional qualifications necessary for the satisfactory performance of providing qualified personnel on an as needed basis to perform Construction Management of Metro Rail Capital Projects. 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Brian P. Mahaffey, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7327.

Industry Review for the Heavy Rail Vehicle Refurbishment

Procurement will release an Industry Review next week to obtain feedback and comments on the Heavy Rail Vehicle Refurbishment project. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 24, 2010 through April 1, 2011.

We are seeking industry comments on our technical specifications, and terms and conditions for the future procurement action to refurbish our A650 Red Line rail cars. The refurbishment project is designed to address the required upgrades/replacement of systems/subsystems to improve the overall safety, availability, and reliability of the vehicles for an additional twenty years.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Wayne Okubo, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-7466.

Integrated Waste Management Services

Procurement will release Invitation for Bids (IFB No. PS11064106) for Integrated Waste Management Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 29, 2010 through March 31, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

Status Report for P3010 New Light Rail Vehicles RFP

We held our Pre-Proposal Conference for Light Rail Vehicles (LRVs), RFP P3010 today and there were 78 people who attended the meeting, including representatives from eight of the nine major rail car builders. The conference covered all solicitation requirements necessary to be considered a responsive and responsible proposer, as well as a general description of the technical requirements. 

Our presentation addressed the four unique solicitation elements that were approved by the Board; Local Jobs and Additional U.S. Component Content programs, a Metro managed DBE program and local environmental rules for LRV production.

Staff also unveiled an amendment to the RFP that extends the proposal due date by three weeks to allow adequate time to develop a local jobs program and to identify DBE’s. The new RFP due date is February 11, 2011. This time extension will have no negative impact on the overall procurement schedule, and the projected date for contract approval by the Board remains September 2011. 

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net. 

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I am scheduled to meet with Chair Knabe and Director Ridley-Thomas.


	

	








